

Allegheny City Central Association

P.O. Box 6255

Pittsburgh, PA 15212-0255 Phone: (412) 465-0192 Email: info@accapgh.org

Website: www.alleghenycitycentral.org

General Membership Meeting Minutes Monday, June 8th, 2020 Zoom Virtual Meeting, 7:00 p.m.

In Attendance (32) Lukas Bagshaw, Gisele Betances, Beth Boroumand, John Canning, Margaret Connor, Zolina Cook, Dan Deis, Kathy Deis, Mark Deptola, Patrick Dexter, Joan Gielas, Kent Hensley, Arthur James, Deidre Mechaca, Glenn Olcerst, Sarah Olexsak, Neil Parham, Nichele Parker, Laura Pascal, Marirose Radelet, Henry Reese, Sherah Rothman, Vincent Salvino, Sally Stadelman, Barbara Talerico, Erin Tobin, Dick Thompson, Virginia Tuscano, Terry Wiezorek, Eric Williams, Matthew Williamson, Bobby Wilson

Introduction

The regular monthly meeting for the membership of the Allegheny City Central Association was held on Monday, June 8th, 2020, at 7:00 p.m. via Zoom, the meeting was presided by Patrick Dexter and minutes transcribed from recordings by Patrick Dexter

Announcements/General Discussion

Councilman Bobby Wilson made announcements on; the last 2021 Capital Budget forum on Wednesday June 10th, new rules for the Friday Farmers market, reopening as the county enters the Green phase, and his commitment to 8 Can't Wait police reforms.

Eric Williams our new Community Liason from the Office of Community Affairs introduced himself and Gisele Betances. Eric made announcements related to COVID-19, street paving, and the Dolly Parton Imagination Library.

Erin Tobin from Pittsburgh Parks Conservancy spoke about progress with the Allegheny Commons North Promenade project. And postponement of the groundbreaking due to COVID-19.

Approval of Minutes - Kathy Deis moved to accept the February minutes, Maggie Connor seconded. Motion passed.

Kathy Deis moved to provide a letter of support to Pittsburgh Parks Conservancy for their GTRP application, a \$250,000 grant for segment B of the North Promenade project. Beth Boroumand seconded. Motion passed.



Patrick Dexter introduced the nominations for the 2020-2022 Board of Director nominations - Julie Segner, Patrick Sweeney, Andrew Wickesberg, Matthew Williamson, Patrick Dexter. Motion made by Matt Williamson to accept the slate of candidates by acclamation as there are no uncontested seats, Henry Reese seconds. Motion passed.

Patrick Dexter thanked outgoing board members Kathy Deis for her years of service as a Board member and as Treasurer, and Nick Ross as a Board Member and Secretary.

Patrick Dexter spoke about the MWS Historic District expansion, announced the City's public virtual meeting on June 15th at 4:00pm. Questions and discussion among the members.

